Delta Nu Review

The Alumni News Letter of Tau Kappa Epsilon

Fall 1994

Northwest Missouri State University



Happy Holidays!

OFFICER REPORTS

Prytanis

Dear Fraters,

I am happy to tell you that the Delta-Nu Chapter has had another successful year and semester. For the 1993-94 academic year Delta-Nu received four certificates of acheivement. These awards were in the areas of Chapter Management, Membership Development, Public Relations and Alumni Relations. Also, as I was told, "As strong contender for Top Teke Chapter." The Delta-Nu Chapter was the only chapter over 300 to receive all 4 awards. This semester has been one, in which I feel, we have gotten back to the basics. We, the officers, have tried to focus on more and more activities for the chapter members to become involved with. This is important for the simple reason that we are in existence for the betterment of our members. The chapter is now poised to take off with the new house as an ultimate goal.

I would like to thank all of the alumni of Delta-Nu for the effort you put forth during your time as an active to make this chapter what it is today. Without you and your continued support, this chapter may not have ever been much more than a memory. For over 40 years now, 1231 men have experienced and built upon TKE and Delta-Nu Chapter. As always, any suggestions or support you can offer would be appreciated, because TKE truely is THE FRATERNITY FOR LIFE.

Yours In The Bond,

Chris Johnson '1167 Prytanis

Epiprytanis

Dear Fraters,

I would first like to thank the numerous alumni for helping to make a very

memorable fortieth year anniversary Homecoming. The hog roast ended up to be a tremendous opportunity to swap stories and to become reacquainted with some old fraters. With a successful Homecoming in our recent past, Delta-Nu Chapter will now concentrate on our public relations along with our various philanthrophies.

We continue to sponsor the local philanthrophy, Camp Quality and the national philanthrophy Special Olympics. In the Spring, we will be sponsoring our second TKE 3-Point Shootout for Special Olympics. The Spring also brings us the Pete Weiland Memorial Volleyball Tournament.

We encourage as much alumni support and hope to see you around the beginning of May for this event.

Yours In The Bond, Patrick Halsted 1163 Epiprytanis

Grammateus

Dear Fraters,

This semester I have been working on several different areas. First of all, I have been attempting to increase the amount of letters, cards, flowers, etc. that go out to the sororities on campus. Especially with the new sorority, Sigma Kappa. A lot of correspondance and an effort to make them feel welcome could and will benefit Tau Kappa Epsilon in future philanthropic and homecoming events.

Also, work is being done to get the by-laws of Delta-Nu Chapter in a more orderly condition. The Associate Members are also doing their part by giving me the names of potential rushees for the Spring semester. These potential rushees will be invited to a rush event proir to Christmas break and a rush packet will be mailed to them so they can talk it over with their parents.

Yours In The Bond,

Must 406—

Matt Johnson '1230

Grammateus

Crysophylos

Dear Fraters,

The Fail 1994 semester has been a rather pressing semester financially for Delta-Nu Chapter. Due to a high number of fraters graduating last Spring, Delta-Nu only had forty-five members, seven of which decided to go inactive. This is the reason why Delta-Nu was not able to afford a float and house-dec this home-coming. But as a result of our success in the skit, a great deal of interest has been spurred amoung the fraters to increase our rushing efforts. I estimate that by next Fall, this chapter will be able to afford a float and house-dec both!

The only policy changes that I have to report is the change in the inactive status at Delta-Nu. Several years ago, an inactive status policy was adopted at Delta-Nu. It stated that any frater could go inactive at any time for any reason so long as they paid their national insurance and dues. This would keep them initiated members according to Nationals, but they would not have full active status at Delta-Nu. Perhaps this was not the way it was intended to be in the beginning, duty that is what it turned into. The problems that arose from this is that fraters would go inactive, the fraternity would then pay their insurance and dues, but the inactives would then default on payment of inactive dues. Over the prolonged period since this policy was started, Delta-Nu has steadity lost money each year. Due to our financial difficulties this semester, the Executive Board decided to disreguard the inactive status as we should have been doing all along. The old Delta-Nu inactive status policy is now history. It is now replaced by the official National Inactive Policy which

states that members may only go inactive for specific reasons and that they must petition to the chapter, then to the Board of Advisors, then to Nationals. If their petition passes all these boards, they will be granted inactive status for one semester. If they wish to remain inactive they must petition again. To be reactivated they must petition to the Active Chapter. This policy may seem strict, but Delta Nu is facing hard times right now and frankly, we can not afford to pay for inactives anymore.

Yours In The Bond,

If you have been a second of the secon

Hypophetes

Dear Fraters,

This semester has gone by quickly. Much has been accomplished in the short time I have held office. Upon my induction into office, my greatest concern was chapter moral. In order to promote greater closeness between fraters, I have tried to designate one night a week, called Brother Night. This is a time where we can get together as brothers and get to know one another better. My first activity was a lock-in at the house where everyone spent the night. Everyone had a good time, especially when it turned into a water balloon fight. In addition to brotherhood activities, I have been able to revise our chapter scholorship program so it will be more effective. I have also undertaken the huge task of reorganizing the test file which looks like it has not been given the attention it deserves. Although I have accomplished a few of my goals, there is still much more planned for the future Hypophetes.

Yours In The Bond,
Matthew D. Molen
Matt Norlen '1121
Hypophetes

Histors

Dear Fraters,

First of all, thank you very much for supplying us with valuable information and addresses as to better serve you, the alumni. Thanks to the many alumni that took the time out of their busy schedules to come back and attend our fortieth anniversary celebration.

Homecoming activities were also a success. This year we had a trailor, in the parade, that recognized fraters from the past forty years of Tau Kappa Epsilon at Northwest. Both actives and alumni participated. Another thank you goes out to the alumni that rode on the trailor.

There was also a lot of support from the alumni at the pig roast at Beal Park. We are also happy to report that our skit took second place in the variety show.

All in all, this has been a rewarding year as Histors. In closing, if you have any questions or suggestions, do not hesitate to write or call the house.

The House, 222 W. Cooper, Maryville MO 64468. The numbers are: (816) 562–2129, or (816) 562–9933. Your support is much appreciated.

Yours In The Bond,

Jamey Stone '1164 and Zac Perdue '1175
Histors

Hegemon

Dear Fraters.

Pledgeship went successfully as planned. Nationals changed their two week pladgeship back into the six week pledgeship that we used this semester. I am happy to report that on November 30, Tau Kappa Epsilon innitiated ten new fraters into our bond. The new members are as follows: Ryan Allen, Kirksville, MO; Chris Ash, Hallsville, MO; Nick Barnett, Kirksville, MO; Chad Dressen, Fort Dodge, IA; Justin McCoy, Norwalk, IA;

Marty Lyle, Savannah, MO; Jeremy Neely, Savannah, MO; Jeremy Scarborough, Savannah, MO; John Sloop, Kirksville, MO and Harvey Heiss, Blue Springs, MO.

Yours In The Bond, Tracy Bottoms

Tracy Bottoms '1174 Hegemon

Pylortes

Dear Fraters,

This semester we have endevored (since our initial run in with the local authorities), to keep people inside the house during parties. We have begun neighborhood walk arounds. This is so that we can avoid the neighbors driveways being blocked and keep Fraters and party guests alike from any mischief that might cause the authorities to be called. The ritual equipment has also been cared for and will be cleaned again before the inductin of the new officers. God bless America.

Yours In the Bond, Matt Barry '1199 Pylortes

House Manager

Dear Fraters,

This has been a very productive semester at the TKE House. There are many new and responsible faces who live here. Maryville has been on a major recycling program; this has effected the house also. Many things have been done to sustain reasonable living conditions at the house. The biggest project of the semester was having new water heaters installed in the house. This was a major chunk of change but we managed to afford them.

TAU KAPPA EPSILON

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

DELTA NU CHAPTER NORTHWEST MISSOURI STATE UNIVERSITY

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

September 6, 1994

The Tau Kappa Epsilon Alumni Association held their 6th Annual *Mike Settle Memorial Softball Tournament*, June 25th in Kearney, MO. The tournament, held in honor of the late TKE alumnus Mike Settle, attracted more than 60 TKE alumni from Northwest as well as numerous spouses and family members. Also on hand were 20 members of the undergraduate chapter who were in attendance to defend the 1993 tournament title.

Not only were there alumni attending from the Kansas City, Omaha and Des Moines areas but many traveled significantly further including the cities of Detroit, Chicago and Dallas.

While at the tournament, alumni were informed of the latest activities happening at Northwest. Additionally an update on the Greek system was given and plans for the upcoming TKE 40th Anniversary celebration to be held in conjunction with this falls homecoming festivities scheduled for October 15 were discussed.

One highlight of the tournament included formal dedication of the *Jeff McNeely Most Valuable Player Award*. McNeely who was the MVP of the first tournament in 1989, passed away in February, 1994. Because the championship game had to be called after four innings due to severe weather, both teams voted unanimously to dedicate this years award to Jeff's son Ryne McNeely.

Jeff's immediate family was on hand earlier during the day's festivities to accept a trust fund which was established for Ryne and organized by TKE alumni members Tom Ibarra and Jim Smith.

A portion of the tournament proceeds will be added to the TKE Scholarship Fund which has been established with *Northwest Foundation Inc*. The TKE Alumni Association would like to encourage those Delta Nu alumni who are supporting the *Northwest Foundation* to consider supporting the TKE Scholarship Fund when making contributions to Northwest during the phonea-thon or other fund raising efforts during the year. (It's a great way to support Northwest and TKE at the same time. This can be done by simply attaching a note to your contribution stating "Please apply toward TKE Scholarship.")

The 1995 Mike Settle TKE Softball tournament has been scheduled for Saturday, June 24 at the same location in Kearney MO. For information concerning TKE Alumni Association activities contact Joe Saubers (816) 361-0644 or Steve Moss (314) 446-5028.

DELTA NU-TKE's

Winners of TKE National Awards In:

Chapter Management
Public Relations
Alumni Relations
Membership Development

Keep up the Good Work!!

Have another great semester!!

We're looking forward to an outstanding TKE 40th Anniversary celebration at Homecoming. The Delta Nu Alumni Association really appreciates everything you do to continue the great history of TKE at Northwest. Thank you for all your hard work! See you in October.

YITB,
THE DELTA NU
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Yours In The Bond,

3 achary Perdue 1175

House Manager

Stadlman, Maryville, MO; RCB- Pat Halsted, Council Bluffs, IA and Social Chairs- Jamey Stone, Hamilton, MO & Patrick Trahan, Kansas City, MO.

Histor's Note

ATTENTION ALUMNI

We will be trying something new to help continue to provide you with the Delta-Nu. We are currently having trouble getting Delta-Nu's to every alumni. We estimate that only one third of the 1200 Delta-Nu's that are being sent are actually reaching you. That is very costly for us. This is because many of the addresses in our data bank are obsolete. Next semester we are going to set-up a new data base and start from scratch.

In order for you to continue to recieve your Delta-Nu, please send your address to us. Even if you have recently sent it to us, it is important to send it again (there will be new Histors that take office next semester so names may be lost). You may not recieve another Delta-Nu unless you send us your address. And if you know of any frater's addresses, please send them to us at the house.

Thank you.

New Officers

The officers for 1995 are as follows: Prytanis- Tracy Bottoms, Glasgow, MO; Epiprytanis- Matt Barry, Des Moines, IA; Grammateus- Jared Simmons, Omaha, NE; Crysophylos- Joe Brannen, Monroe, IA; Histors- Jason McCabe, Maryville, MO & Jim Murnan, Kansas City, MO; Hypophetes- Pete Richardson, Kirksville, MO; Hegemon- Zac Perdue, Lee's Summit, MO and Pylortes- Jason Hampton, Kansas City, MO.

Non-jeweled officers are House Manager-Jeff Esley, Savannah, MO; Rush Chairs-Matt Johnson, Madrid, IA & Ryan

Where Are They Now?

Todd Fordyce '1091-6310 N.W. Hogan Apt. 3, Parkville, MO 64152. Dallas Sudman 1088 - Same as above. Dave Harris 1028 - Same as above. Mike Wynne- Same as above. Roger Wilson 1019-6500 N.W. Harden, Kansas City, MO 64151. Rick Kimball '1052- 11137 W. 76th Terr. #2, Shawnee, KS, 66214. Dennis Goedicke 11138-2201 S.E. Rose Hill #28, Des Moines, IA, 63447. Shane Ward 1155-14724 Plattsburg Rd., Kearney, MO, 64060. Doug Kinen '756- 20 S. 41st #12, Council Bluffs, IA, 51501. Pat Tobin '969-3119 Jennifer Ln., St. Joseph, MO, 64506. Jeff Kelly '1045-319 S.E. Scandia, Des Moines, IA, 50315-3659. Lynn Hornberg '1137- 326 Horberg Dr., Ogden, IA, 50212. Dwight Grantham 125-1105 E. 12th, Atlantic, IA, 50022. Lowell Wright '229- 503 Dover Crt., Belton, MO, 64012. Tom Drustrup '943- 9706 Jefferson Plz. #7, Omaha, NE, 68127. Dave Bushner-United National-Bushner Reality, Inc., David Bushner, P.O. Box 415, Gainsville, MO, 65655.



JUST A REMINDER THAT NEXT YEARS
HOMECOMING WILL FALL ON THE
WEEKEND OF OCTOBER 21. HOPE TO
SEE YOU THERE.

Here is a new address form. If you are planning on moving, please fill in your old address, as well as your new one. This will allow us to erase your old address from the listing.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Old Address:		WAS !!	1
Frater E.L. Reed			
Address P.O. BOX 230	×.		
City Chillicothe	State //	10. Zip /1//	0
Scroll #		- 47	
New Address:			
Address			
City	State_	Zip	
Phone # (



The Delta Nu Review 222 West Cooper Maryville, MO 64468 1-14-95

Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage PAID Maryville, MO 64468 Permit No. 267

WHA A GOOD DETTO NU NEVIEW

REED E.L. BOX 230 CHILLICOTHE MO 64601